
TOWN HOUSE ADVISORY GROUP 
MINUTES 

March 19, 2025 
 
Attending: Rockwell Fuller, Chair, Paul Kifner, Overseer, Curt Albee, Vice Chair, Steve Handy, and 
Greg Colling 
 

1. The minutes from THAG’s February 18th meeting was reviewed and approved. 
 

2. Sarah Haven’s financial report from February 6, 2025 was briefly discussed. Further 
discussion will wait until her return to town. 
 

3. The Town House tower clock is still not operational. John Echternach has been working on 
the problem and feels that the problem may be in the linkage between the clock and clock 
faces. The Group felt that he should be encouraged to get help as needed. Greg suggested 
contacting the Seth Thomas Museum in Thomaston, Connecticut. 
 

4. Rocky opened up the kestrel nesting box in the bell tower to clean out and add wood 
shavings for the upcoming nesting season.  
 

5. Mike Cotroneo will be starting work on the bell carriage in the tower soon. It was suggested 
that we include copper base flashing for the carriage posts. Greg will draw up a sketch of 
what is needed. 
 

6. The Group was reminded that cleanup day is Sunday, April 24th from 10 to 1 PM. 
 

7. Paul advised that he is trying to line up Jennings and McComber (music) for our Annual 
Fundraising event in June. Paul was encouraged to offer them three hundred dollars for the 
evening. The problem Paul has been experiencing with the Zoom streaming in the Town 
House has been solved.  
 

8. The next THAG meeting will be held on April 17th at 5:30 PM at Greg Colling’s house. 
 


